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Fixtures  
14th March: Y8 Boys’ Football AWAY v Twickenham Academy 

20th March: Y7 Girls’ Netball AWAY v Hampton Court School 

21st March: U13 Girls’ Netball AWAY v Orleans Park 

21st March: Y7 Boys’ Football AWAY v St Richard Reynolds CC 

28th March: Y8 Boys’ Football AWAY v Grey Court 

 

 

 

Headteacher’s 

Update 

Forthcoming Events 
23rd March: Parents’ info meeting re Y7 Bushcraft trip, 7pm 
23rd March: Parents’ info meeting re Y8 Spain trip, 6pm 
24th March: THF Comedy Night 
31st March: School closed for INSET day 
1st April: Jurassic Garden planting, 9.30am 
3rd-13th April: Easter Holidays 
18th April: Students return to school 
19th and 20th April: School Production - Beauty and the Beast 

 

 
 

Science Week 

 
 

  
 
 

Swimathon 

 

On Saturday, 14 volunteers from Years 7 & 8 took part 
in the Rotary Club Swimathon. The event is a fundraiser 
for the charities supported by the Rotary Club as well as 
to raise money for our own school sports 
equipment.  We had to swim as many lengths of 
Teddington's 25m pool as we could in 55 minutes. We 
were divided into three lanes under the watchful eyes 
of the Rotary Club officials. The girls’ team swam a 
combined 122 lengths as did the two Year 8 boys in a 
lane of their own. Meanwhile the Year 7 boys’ team 
managed 136 lengths! It was hard work and difficult to 
use our arms that afternoon but we were proud to have 
swum so far.  Well done to all. We would be really 
grateful if you could reward our efforts using the 
following link; it would be great to support the Rotary 
charities and extend our gym! Luca D 
 
https://mydonate.bt.com/fundraisers/turinghouse  
 

Food books and practicals 

Currently a large number of students are cooking food 

practicals at Turing House.   Before a food practical 

there is always a theory single lesson where students 

are required to bring their food books.  Unfortunately, 

a large number of students are forgetting to bring their 

books making it quite disruptive at the beginning of 

each lesson.  There is a blanket rule for every student 

https://www.turinghouseschool.org.uk/
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whereby if they forget their food book they cannot take 

part in the following food practical.  If students want to 

cook in the following lesson then they should show their 

teacher the correct page in their food book filled in 

BEFORE the food lesson.  Emails and notes from parents 

regarding reasons why a student has forgotten their 

book will not be accepted; it is important for students 

to learn the skills of independence and planning.  If you 

wish to discuss this further, please contact the school. 

Jurassic Garden Update 

We are very pleased to announce that we have been 

awarded £2,000 by Tesco to make our garden a reality. 

Thank you to everyone that went out of their way to 

shop in Tesco and donate their blue token!  

A big thank you to Turing House Friends, parents and 

students that have already given up their time to 

prepare our garden. We are now in a position where 

planting can begin very soon.  

Mr Jones and Ms Garrod have ordered the many plants 

needed, so all we need now is to plant them.  

We will be planting the garden on Saturday 1st April. 

Eco Club members will have marked out the location of 

the plants prior to this, so that should speed up the 

process.  

If you are able to help, we will begin at 9:30am; bring 

yourself and a spade. To help us plan the day, could you 

please let the office know if you plan to attend. Many 

thanks in advance!  

 

Comedy Night Reminder 

 

There are still seats available at the THF Comedy Night. 

It’s not too late to buy tickets so please do come along 

and support the school. 

Votes for Schools 

Does Trump influence the news?  

With his radical ideas and general xenophobia, he is 

corrupting our minds and might even put America back 

into the Stone Age. His perception of news will lead our 

generation to question everything, from religion to our 

government’s leading figures. His mentality is that the 

news is just there to spread rumours and gossip. He 

claims that Global Warming is just a myth, and that if it 

is real it would be good as it would eventually warm up 

New York. Is that a man that should run one of the 

world’s most powerful countries? No.  After the 

elections he also claimed that the much loved 44th 

president of America had tapped his personal phone; he 

also claimed that Russian spies had made him win the 

Presidential elections. This paranoia could begin to 

transfer onto the American people. Overall, we believe 

that Trump is planting prejudice and misconceptions 

into our heads. Will W and Daniel W 

https://www.turinghouseschool.org.uk/
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Beauty and the Beast Rehearsal Schedule 

Tuesday after school rehearsals 

DATE SH WG MO 
14/03/17 Gaston  

Lefou  
 

Castle 
Servants 
(Human 

Again 
+ Scenes) 

Wolves 
Belle  
Beast  

Narrators x 
4 

Maurice 
(Wolf 

Attack) 

21/03/17 Castle 
Servants  

 Netball 
Fixture 

Silly Girls 
Gaston 
Lefou  

(Gaston 
Dance 
Break)  

28/03/17 Castle 
Servants 

Netball 
Fixture  

Belle 
Beast  

(Beauty 
and the 
Beast 
Waltz)  

Easter Holiday 

Wednesday after school rehearsals 

DATE SH WG MO 

15/03/17 Full Cast (Mob Song, Be Our Guest and 
Human Again) 
+ Other Scenes  

Costume list to cast  

22/03/17 Full Cast  
(The battle at the castle) 

29/03/17 Full Cast 
 

Easter Holiday Rehearsals:  
Thursday 13th April – The Mall School – FULL CAST! 

 

MENSA Puzzle 

On each row place a word beginning with ‘W’ to fit the 
clue given. When completed the name of a Dickensian 
character will be read down the shaded column. Who is 
it? 

 

Last Week’s Answer: Jade, opal and amethyst 

Autumn term dates 2017 - Reminder 

The Autumn term dates for 2017/18 have now been 

updated on the website to include INSET days. Year 8 

and 9 will return to start the new school year on 7th 

September 2017. There will also be an INSET day on 30th 

October 2017. 

Request for Magazines 

If you have old magazines at home that are ready for 
recycling, please bring them into school – especially 
fashion magazines/National Geographic, gardening, 
travel etc., that can be used during Design Technology 
lessons. Please hand in at the office or to Ms Parsons. 

Sainsbury’s Active Kids 2017 

 

Please collect vouchers from Sainsbury’s stores and 
online shopping from now until June and bring into 
school.  

https://www.turinghouseschool.org.uk/
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Marble Hill Playcentres 

 

 

Netball Fixtures v St Richard Reynolds 

 

The Y8 girls came home with another win last Tuesday! 
We played against St Richard Reynolds and the score 
was 12-11. This week the girls’ defence was really good, 

always getting interceptions down court. The play was 
quick throughout with no footwork. We have really 
been improving as we are still undefeated. I would like 
to say a special well done to Phoebe H for winning a 
well-deserved player of the match. Phoebe plays goal 
shooter and scored the winning goal last minute from 
under the post. Well done, girls.   Mimi W 

On Tuesday the Y7 girls played against St Richard 

Reynolds. We had a great win with the overall score of 

5-2. Our player of the match was Goal Defence (Leah K) 

and Goal Attack (Missy D). Missy D 

Y7 Boys’ Football v Twickenham Academy 

 

On 7th March the Y7 boys’ football team played an away 
game at Twickenham Academy. The team members 
were Sherif N, Matt M, Kit H, Jack H, Joel Q, Sonny N, 
Alex Y, Harley C, Jamie S, Charlie K, Avin M, Taylor B 
(Captain), Jay G. It was a very tight game. We were very 
defensive in the first half but then in the second half we 
pushed up and tried our best to score. Matt M had a 
great chance to score on the right. The ball was played 
through to him, he ran down the line but unfortunately 
he hit the side netting for a near-miss but earned him 
MOTM. Both sides played well and the final result was 
0-0. Taylor B  

Draw and Explore Family Art Walks 

This exciting series of free family art walks will set off 

from Orleans House Gallery and adventure to a 

different local area each week. The whole family will 

create artworks inspired by nature and local heritage as 

we go. These are all-weather sessions so please bring 

your waterproofs and wellies if necessary! 

www.richmond.gov.uk/draw_and_explore 

https://www.turinghouseschool.org.uk/
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